
Parking Commission  

January 9, 2024 

Commissioners Present: Tom Messina, Don Walters, Ben Widmyer, Stuart Wagner, Chapkis, 
Melbourn 

Commissioners Absent: Jordan, Petersen, Price, Gabriel Huel (Student) 

Staff/Advisors Present: Troy Tymesen, Stephanie Padilla, Audrey, Andrea Pierce, Emily Boyd 
and Mackenzie Ferris. 

Motion to approve minutes by Commissioner Melbourn seconded by Commissioner Wagner. All 
in favor. 

Staff Comments: Tymesen noted that there is a new polymer to use for pothole prevention. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Parking Revenue Report: Total for City lots was roughly $90K. The Ice skating rink has 
increased McEuen for this year. The Ice skating rink improves overall value of Downtown CDA 
and improves the experience for guests. McEuen had 46 permits over last year. Total of $990 of 
revenue increasing over last year in parking revenue. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Discussion of parking meeting schedule: Chairman Chapkis suggested the commission 
meet quarterly instead of monthly due to the light agenda items. There is a minimum of once per 
quarter for the commission to meet.  

Motion to move to quarterly meetings by Commissioner Chapkis seconded by Commissioner 
Walters. All in favor. 

Update on parking garage: Parking garage maintenance is expensive especially with a free 2-
hour parking buffer. The parking garage door is in good maintenance, but there is exposed 
rebar in the higher levels that need to be covered/fixed. Graffiti on adjacent buildings will be 
removed once the weather improves. 

For the good of the order: Commissioner Melbourn has sold her house in Fort Grounds and 
there will be a new appointed commissioner to represent Fort Grounds. 

Meeting adjourned at 3:22 pm. 

Next meeting will be the second Tuesday of April. 

 

 


